MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
2/24/09 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 47th meeting February 24, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Mike Roberts, Donna Gates, Brian Bee and Denny Wentworth; and alternate Sally Baecker.  

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the January plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by D. Gates and approved unanimously.

2. Citizens’ concerns

None brought forward at this time.

3. Reports from other meetings attended

Baecker reported that she attended a presentation in Rhinelander on January 22, on the topic of Coordination.  The presenters were Jay Ver Helst of Americans for Prosperity, and former US Attorney Fred Kelley Grant.  Proponents of Coordination say that if local units of government incorporate a brief, specific legal phrase into their Comprehensive Plan, then federal and state governments and regional planning boards will be legally required to coordinate with the local plan any plans or ordinances affecting that community.

Roberts distributed copies of an article printed in the Wisconsin Towns Association newsletter.  WTA Assistant Legal Counsel Lee Turonie,  author of the piece, says that adopting a Coordination resolution will have no legal effect in Wisconsin. 

4. Focus group feedback

At our February Plan Commission meeting, we heard oral and written feedback on the Comprehensive Plan draft from Focus Group members.  We discussed concerns raised about several Plan components.  

One issue was whether the Town Plan needs to further address air quality issues. The consensus was that this issue has not been a major concern, and is adequately addressed by state regulations.

Another question was: who will be responsible for educating the public about the Plan and any land use ordinances that may subsequently be passed?  We felt that this would be the responsibility of the Town Board.

An attender at last month’s meeting called the Plan’s agricultural and future land use maps “somewhat  questionable” as a basis for planning. We discussed language to clarify that the maps as they currently exist are approximate.  They are meant to be descriptive of current and ideal future land use. Categorization and description of a particular property on these maps will not automatically determine permitted future land use.  

5. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be 3/10/09. The next Plan Commission meeting will be Tuesday, 3/17/09, at 7:00 p.m. The agenda will include pros and cons of having a subdivision ordinance and discussion of the Coordination idea. 

6. Adjournment
Wentworth moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Roberts. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
